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2 July 2019 

Re:   Central Middle School Fields – Feasibility Study Update 

 
To the Central Middle School Students, Parents, Staff and Neighbors:  
 
As part of the process for the Central Middle School Fields feasibility study, and a follow up to our 12 April 2019 
communication, the team from Milone & MacBroom (M&M) will begin excavating test pits to provide a uniform 
sampling of the entire field for the purpose of determining the nature of the soil, establishing the criteria for 
managing subsurface drainage and to identify restrictive layers. 
 
In order to complete the work, M&M has determined that twelve (12) test pits within the confines of the 
school’s athletic field will be created.  This work had originally been planned to take place during the month of 
April, however the BOE in consultation with the Department of Parks and Recreation has rescheduled the work 
after school has recessed for the summer as to not disrupt school athletic programs.  
 
The work has been rescheduled to start on or about 8 July 2019 and we anticipate the excavation work will be 
completed within 5 to 7 days weather permitting.  Once the test pits have been completed and backfilled, the 
affected areas will remain closed off for use until new seed has germinated.  Our progress will be reported and 
posted on the Facilities Department website.  
  
We are excited to be progressing this work and we appreciate the cooperation of all parties involved. 
 

Sincerely, 

Daniel M. Watson 

 

cc:  Dr. Toni Jones –Superintendent 

Lorianne O’Donnell - BOE 


